Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Draft Minutes for May 8, 2007 meeting
A  Attending:  Bambi Brewer, Sherry Brown, Jean Ferguson Carr, Lynne Conner, Ellen Detlefsen, Jean Ferketish, Irene Frieze, Maurine Greenwald, Janine Janosky, Randi Koeske, Alyssa Krasinkas, Kacey Marra, Patti Mathay, Giuseppina Mecchia, Ann Ostroski, Bill Saunders
B.  Introductions.   Those attending introduced themselves briefly.    
C.  Announcements.
1.  Website has been established for the Committee:  See

http://www.pitt.edu/~frieze/senate/womenatpitt.html . 

2.  Minutes of January meeting posted on website.  Send any corrections to Irene.

3.  The website for the Provost’s Advisory Committee on Women’s Concerns (PACWC) has much information about women at Pitt.  See 


http://www.pitt.edu/~provost/pacwc.html .
D.  Update on the Concerned Women Faculty group:  Jean Carr.  
Jean reported that after the general organizing meeting for this group and the Concerned Women Faculty group, Kathy Blee and she wrote to Patty Beeson in the Provost’s Office about the status of women at Pitt.   Patty responded by holding a series of meetings around campus where she discussed data on salaries and hiring of women faculty, as well as data on women in administrative positions.   She also requested a meeting with Dean John Cooper of Arts and Sciences.   She and a small group of women met with Dean Cooper and discussed issues such as the need for mid-career mentoring for women faculty, the need for more women to be named as distinguished professors, the need for assistance for new faculty to find employment for spouses, and a general concern about the climate for women at Pitt.   The group plans to call a meeting in the Fall.
A concern was raised that the group needs to communicate more with its members and to prepare minutes of meetings.
E.  Reports from Subcommittees:

1.  Childcare.  Giuseppina Mecchia, chair.
Giuseppina reported that there was now an active group of about 20 people, including both women and men, working on getting more childcare at Pitt.   The University now has a center called the Child Development Center, and the Director is serving on the committee.   Although the group is has not yet come to agreement on how to most effectively present recommendations, and what those concrete recommendations should be, there is general agreement about what we would ideally like.  This includes having quality child care available for faculty, staff, and students who need this; having this child care offered at an affordable rate; and having care available for child with temporary illness.  Some members of the group are now drafting a statement about these ideals, as well as a rationale outlining the need for enhanced child care at Pitt.   The group has also been benchmarking what our aspiration schools are doing.  Many of these schools have excellent programs.  The group hopes to have a formal proposal this fall.
A question was raised about asking a private company to come to Oakland and provide child care.   The Provost’s office did investigate this, but did not find a company that wants to do this.   With any private company, there would be questions about the subsidy that would be provided for Pitt faculty, staff and students, as well as about the quality of care provided.

2.  Staff Mentoring:  Patty Mathay, chair.
Patty reported that the group has had two meetings.   The group began by brainstorming about what a staff mentoring program might look like and why it would be a benefit to the University.   Representatives from Human Resources have been meeting with the Committee and have provided some data about how many staff leave their positions voluntarily.  A staff mentoring program would enhance staff retention, make it easier to have trained staff as people retire, provide a service to staff wanting such a program, help people move into higher level positions, help people better respond to changing job demands, and help with recruitment.    Any proposal from the group would need to be something we can put into effect.   It should not charge fees to the staff mentees.  The group is still deciding if mentors should be inside or outside the unit of the staff member.   The group is benchmarking what other schools are doing.  Many schools do have such programs.  They will also be studying existing programs now in various units at Pitt. The group hopes to have a formal proposal this fall.
3.  Women and Leadership:  Janine Janosky, chair.
Janine reported that a small group of women have been meeting to look at women in leadership positions at Pitt and some of the barriers that may keep women out of these positions.   As background, they examined some data on women in leadership roles at other institutions.   They will also be looking at programs to help women attain these roles at other institutions.   Some type of mentoring program is one possibility.   The group will be meeting again in the fall.
F.  Future meeting times.   We agreed to hold the next meeting of the whole committee in September
……………………………

Minutes submitted by Irene Frieze.   May 14, 2007 draft.
